MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Oct. 2, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the Sept. 4, 2018 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Under Old Business, Tim distributed a packet containing the financial information relative to the childcare programs which was requested by the Commission at the September meeting.  Commissioners reviewed the current budget, FY18 spending and the current year-to-date income and spending.  Pending further review, Commissioners will continue this discussion at the November meeting.

It was noted that the BASE program currently operating in Bridgewater schools (and tentatively proposed for RMS) pays its group leaders significantly more than those holding similar positions in our childcare programs ($15/hr. compared to our $13 - $13.50/hr.)  Entry-level pay at both programs is the state minimum wage rate of $11/hr.  Consideration is being given to increasing our staff’s pay rates so that we don’t risk losing workers to the BASE program.
Tim will meet on Thursday with B-R Supt. Derek Swenson and expects space considerations to be among topics discussed.  

Josh expressed concern that once the BASE program is instituted at RMS, it could lead to expanding the program to the lower grades in Raynham. 

As an aside, Tim noted that he fielded an inquiry this week about placing a three-year old on our wait list for services anticipated to be needed in two years’ time.   

Local contractor Keith Mosman has been contacted to provide an estimate for the repairs needed on the bocce courts.  It was noted that this work could also lend itself as an Eagle Scout project.

Tim stated that he had recently visited a portion of the Raynham State Forest off Locust Street and observed the tremendous amount of clearing needed on the walking trails as a result of past winter storms.  His contact with the state revealed that the upkeep and maintenance of this resource falls to the town; however, the state would lend assistance whenever possible.  Tim has spoken with Highway foreman Norm Sturtevant relative to the work needing to take place there.
At the request of the Selectman Pat Riley, Tim has asked Raynham Police Chief Jim Donovan to weigh in on the site off Titicut Road being proposed for the dog park.  The Chief enumerated his concerns in an email to Tim.  Primarily, he expressed concerns for the possibility of a bullet fired at the nearby gun range ricocheting and striking a dog or its owner.  Further, he is concerned about the possibility of its location attracting strangers that may be apt to linger here with its close proximity to the middle school.  The Chairman opined that the issue of ricocheting bullets needs to be looked at before going any further.
Commissioners brainstormed other possible town-owned locations throughout the town which could accommodate a dog park.  Jim wondered aloud whether there might be property near the riverfront on Church Street, or possibly near the pine stand above the Borden Colony softball field.  Also mentioned were the areas behind the North and South Schools.  
Tim will ask School Supt. Derek Swanson whether he has any concerns when they meet later this week.

Joe Arruda will discuss the specifics of possibly converting the MLArruda grass field to a turf field with RYS president Haresh Daryanani.
The soccer program had to be shut down last week due to the fields being excessively wet.

The following field-use requests were acted on:
1. Raynham Giants Youth Football submitted an application to use any lit Borden Colony field for practices through Nov. 9, 2018 from 4:30 to 7 p.m. approximately three times a week.   Jim made a motion to approve the use of the Borden Colony softball outfield with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
2. The Bridgewater-Raynham Special Olympics requests the use of the RMS football/soccer field on Sundays between Sept. 9 and Nov. 11, 2018 from 3:30 to 5 p.m. for flag football practices as well as other sports such as soccer.  Tim cited no use-conflicts in this time frame.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Josh seconded and a unanimous vote followed.
Commissioners were provided copies of a Sept. 17, 2018 letter sent by LaLiberte School interim principal Anita M. Rodriguez.  In the letter she thanked Tim and the Department for providing the much-needed new layer of mulch on the school’s playground.  Tim added that 70 cu. yards of mulch was purchased by the Department and spread by Norm and his crew.
Chris reported that he has observed lots of kids and bikes on the Pacheco outdoor basketball courts on numerous recent occasions.  He said that he had stopped and spoken with the kids about respecting the facilities, but signage is also needed on the entrance gates there.  Bikes, skates, and hockey sticks are marring the new surface.   
Tim reported on the following:

· He has spoken with Tony Arruda about cutting the hay field, per the APR regulations.  

· He attended the opening day of RYS but was unable to make the Raynham Giants’ opening day ceremonies.  In addition, he also attended Raynham Pride Day, calling it “a great event.”
· The Department’s annual Halloween party will be the evening of Oct. 19th.  
· A person flying his personal drone at Borden Colony reported to the Department that it became stuck in an osprey’s nest atop a light pole at one of the soccer fields on Sept. 15, 2018.  As the osprey specie is federally protected, TMLP refuses to intercede with the recovery of the drone.  In an attempt to reclaim his drone, the owner launched a second drone, which also subsequently became stuck in the same nest.  A member of the Raynham Conservation Commission suggests that both drones be removed from the nest prior to the start of next spring’s nesting season, and added that if costs are incurred in their removal, said costs should be passed on to the drones’ owner.  The Commission voiced that a posting of drone-flying restrictions at Borden Colony may be in order.
· The new overhead doors have been installed on the garage at the 2000 King Philip Street rental property.

At the request of the Commission, Tim researched the date of the last rent increase at the 2000 King Philip Street rental house and found that it was last raised by $100/month in September 2013 and that a prior increase took place two years before that.  The Chairman stated that it is appropriate that another rent increase be instituted at this time.  Jim made a motion to increase the rent by $100 a month, to $1,150, effective Jan. 1, 2019.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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